
                 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

                              

                            

 

 

 

 

Parish Bulletin 
 

 

Parish Bulletin 

ST. JOSEPH’S CATHOLIC CHURCH TRANMERE  
484 Magill Rd Kensington Gardens  

South Australia 5068 
Phone: (08) 8431 6932  

          Email: info@stjosephsparishtranmere.org.au 

          parishpriest@stjosephsparishtranmere.org.au 

   Web: http://www.stjosephsparishtranmere.org.au 

 

Entrance Antiphon    Psalms 95:1, 6 
O sing a new song to the Lord; 
sing to the Lord, all the earth. 
In his presence are majesty and splendour, 
strength and honour in his holy place. 
 

First Reading    Jonah 3:1-5, 10 
 

Responsorial Psalm    Psalms 24:4-9, R v.4 
 

Teach me your ways, O Lord. 
 

Lord, make me know your ways. 
Lord, teach me your paths. 
Make me walk in your truth, and teach me: 
for you are God my saviour. 
 

Remember your mercy, Lord, 
and the love you have shown from old. 
In your love remember me, 
because of your goodness, O Lord. 
 

The Lord is good and upright. 
He shows the path to those who stray, 
he guides the humble in the right path; 
he teaches his way to the poor. 
 

Second Reading    1 Corinthians 7:29-31 
 

Gospel Acclamation    Mark 1:15 
 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
The kingdom of God is near: 
believe the Good News! 
Alleluia! 
 

Gospel   Mark 1:14-20 
 

Communion Antiphon    John   8:12 
 

I am the light of the world, says the Lord;  
whoever follows me will not walk in darkness,  
but will have the light of life 
 

Parish Priest 

Fr Roy John Elavumkal SMM 

 

Office Staff 

Parish Secretary  

Karen Taylor 

Tue – Fri 

 

WHS/ Finance Officer  

Divya Paul 

Monday 

 

Police Checks Unit  

Hiacinta Msomi 

Monday 

 

Sacristan 

Weekdays: Michael Pierce 

Sundays: Terence Yeow, Clare Boyle, & 

Roger Worth 

 

Mass Times 

Sunday  9.30 am 

Saturday Vigil Mass    6.30 pm 

Tuesday to Friday    9.15 am 

 

Confessions 

Saturday    6.00 pm 

 

School Principal 

Adrian Grbin 

Phone: 8431 2834 

 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Ph: 8112 8700, 1300 729 202 

 

Knights of the Southern Cross 

Michael Boyle 

Ph: 8337 3270 

 

Child Protection Officer 

Anne Dudzinski 

Ph: 0418 847 804 

 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 9 – 12 

Ph: (08) 8431 6932 

 
 

Love heals 

 

 

 

3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B 23rd / 24th January 2021 

 

REPENT, AND BELIEVE THE GOOD NEWS. 

PLEASE NOTE once you pick up a copy of the newsletter it needs to be taken 

home with you to ensure we adhere to COVID-19 protocols. Kindly DO NOT 

leave it behind on your way out once Mass has concluded. 

 

mailto:info@stjosephsparishtranmere.org.au
mailto:parishpriest@stjosephsparishtranmere.org.au
http://www.stjosephsparishtranmere.org.au/


URGENT: ABORTION BILL UPDATE 

Extreme abortion legislation allowing abortion up to birth is 

before the South Australian Parliament.  The ‘Abortion to 

Birth Bill’ will be debated in House of Assembly on 

Tuesday February 2nd, 2021, with a vote expected that week.  

It is URGENT that parishioners contact their local MP by 

telephone/letter, plus also Premier Marshall, expressing 

strong opposition to this horrendous Bill. Enq. Alan & 

Helen Tyson Ph 83644516 or 0412389875  

Walk for Life will be held on Saturday February 6 at 

Pennington Gardens (Opposite St Peter’s Cathedral) 

walking to Parliament House from 10am – 12noon. For 

more information visit    www.loveadelaide.org.au 

 

  

 

Information desk 

Rosters for 30/31 January 2021 

4th Sunday of Ordinary Time 
 

Time      Commentator / Reader          
 

6:30 pm  Bronwyn Gleeson 
Peter Rees, Giulia Giuliani. 

 

9:30am  J Deverson 
   H D’Assumpcao, C Boyle 
 

Children’s Liturgy:       Not resumed 
 

Count Team No: 3   
Julie Priem, Leo Priem 

 Danielle Roocke, Paul Roocke 
 

Altar:             Anita Caperna & Dolores Arboit 
 

All those who volunteered please arrive at least 15 minutes 

before the start time and report to the commentator for that mass 

The Covid-19 plan: Places of worship must be supervised 

by a COVID Marshal who must have a copy of their training 
certificate available when conducting COVID Marshal duties and 
be clearly identified as a COVID Marshal. 
As of December 1, all public buildings have been provided a QR 
Code.  This code is to be scanned using the MySAGov phone app 
or using the camera on your smart phone. 
Arrangements listed below will be in force until further notice: 
Our Parish is Committed to Health and Safety.  
1. Please scan the QR Code located on the door or external wall 
of the church.  If you do not have a smart phone, please write 
your name & phone number in the Register upon entry.  
2. Use the sanitizing gel provided at the Church entrance.  
3. Sit only in the designated numbered pews in the Church. 
4. Except for families and household groups, people should be at 
least 2 meters apart.   
5. Holy Communion is given only in the hand.  
6. Ensure that there is the 1.5m distance between you and the 
person in front when processing for Holy Communion.  
7. Please remember to wipe down the area where you have been 
sitting/kneeling in the pews and use the sanitizing gel provided 
on your way out.  
8. Keep the social distancing requirement when leaving the 
Church after Mass.  
9. Please don’t go back to the entrance door.  Entry and Exit rule 
must be followed for your safety.  
10. If you are unwell please consider the health of our community 
and stay home until you are better.  
11. Your cooperation with these requirements is greatly 
appreciated.                              Fr. Roy John Elavumkal SMM 

DEATH OF ARCHBISHOP EMERITUS  

                      PHILIP  WILSON 

2nd OCT 1950 – 17th JAN 2021 

Archbishop Philip Wilson, who served as 
Bishop of Wollongong and Archbishop 
of Adelaide during 45 years of priestly 
ministry, died in Adelaide Sunday 
afternoon at the age of 70. 
He was ordained a priest of the Diocese 
of Maitland-Newcastle in 1975 and 
Ordained Bishop of Wollongong in 1996. 

In 2001, he was appointed Archbishop of Adelaide, a post he held 
until his resignation in 2018.  He served as president of the 
Australian Catholic Bishops Conference for three consecutive 
terms, from 2006 to 2012. 
Archbishop Wilson had suffered a series of health problems in 
recent years, including cancer. Even so, his death on Sunday was 
unexpected.   
Philip was much loved by people across the country, but 
especially in the places he served – in Maitland-Newcastle, in 
Wollongong and here in Adelaide.  He made major contributions 
to the Church and the wider communities in which he ministered, 
and was seen as a valuable part of the Bishops Conference, 
including during four years as president of the national assembly 
of about 40 bishops.  “A harrowing period of allegations, charges, 
conviction and eventually acquittal was a significant chapter on 
Philip’s life, but his record of supporting and advocating on behalf 
of victims and survivors is part of his legacy.  Philip knew what 
pain many people had endured and suffered as a result of the 
sickening actions of some within the Church. He was part of the 
solution, and widely recognised as such.” said Archbishop 
O’Regan. 
 

Archbishop Wilson’s Funeral will be celebrated at 11am on 
Wednesday 3rd February.  It will be livestreamed and the link will 
be on the Archdiocese website (https://adelaide.catholic.org.au). 
There is also an opportunity to pray in the presence of the coffin 
from 2pm-6.30pm Tuesday 2nd February.  There will be 20min 
time allocations available to book through TryBooking 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS  
Anniversary:   Clive Rahaley, Bernice Foley 
Departed Souls:   Rosa Virgone 

 

Eternal rest grant to them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon 
them; present them to God the Most High. 

 Sick:   Mr. Morgan, Louis Jorge  

https://adelaide.catholic.org.au/__files/f/43434/3.%20Walk%20For%20Life%202021%20Love%20Adelaide.pdf
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